
HHS Conscience Rule-000171443

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Stuart Cowan 
475 18th St 
Brooklyn, NY 11215-6207 
(718) 612-4559 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Stuart Cowan 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171444

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Renee Odair 
100 Main st 
Basking Ridge, NJ 07920 
(908) 555-6666 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Renee Odair 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171445

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Dr. Gayle Klaybor 
1615 Cortlandt St 
Houston, TX 77008-4331 
(713) 426-1733 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Gayle Klaybor 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171446

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Dr. Lorraine Racusen 
7063 Marriottsville Rd Number 2 
Marriottsville, MD 21104-1007 
(410) 795-5019 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Lorraine Racusen 

Case 3:19-cv-02769-WHA   Document 57-12   Filed 09/09/19   Page 53 of 130



HHS Conscience Rule-000171447

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Susan Vittori 
2645 Flores St 
San Mateo, CA 94403-2319 
(650) 341-2697 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Susan Vittori 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171448

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Dan Holland 
633 Funston Ave 
San Luis Obispo, CA 93401-5603 
(805) 549-0711 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care.Heartless & senseless--- for shame! 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Dan Holland 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171449

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Angela Townley 
262 Beechwood Ave 
Middlesex, NJ 08846-1108 
(908) 397-3127 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Angela Townley 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171450

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Chelsea Hopper 
722 Northern Ave 
Clarkston, GA 30021-1917 
(404) 296-5410 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would tum the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Chelsea Hopper 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171451

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Erica Daves 
920 E 17th St 
Brooklyn, NY 11230-3751 
(609) 424-3656 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Erica Daves 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171452

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. P. Jaine Jacobs 
1779 Clarry Hill Rd 
Union, ME 04862-5060 
(207) 864-2101 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 
I urge you to support American values of access to health care services 
for all. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. P. Jaine Jacobs 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171453

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. P. Jaine Jacobs 
1779 Clarry Hill Rd 
Union, ME 04862-5060 
(207) 785-4101 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 
I urge you to support American values of access to health care services 
for all. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. P. Jaine Jacobs 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171454

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Emily Brown 
632 Watersedge Dr 
Ann Arbor, MI 48105-2515 
(734) 395-2391 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Emily Brown 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171455

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Lindsay Paul 
415 S Cherokee St 
# S215 
Denver, CO 80223-2151 
(714) 926-0724 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Lindsay Paul 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171456

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Sage Erickson 
128 N 1000 E 
Orem, UT 84097-5003 
(801) 369-9324 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Sage Erickson 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171457

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Christine Youngblood 
4204 Ewell Rd 
Virginia Beach, VA 23455-4545 
(757) 631-2084 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Christine Youngblood 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171458

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

l\1rs. Janeli\nderson 
4825 Four Seasons Dr 
Eagan, l\1N 55122-3325 
(651) 235-3753 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
l\1rs. Janeli\nderson 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171459

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Miss Patricia Bigley 
3963 Kettle Rock Dr 
Reno, NV 89508-8087 
(775) 287-5262 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Miss Patricia Bigley 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171460

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Myra Hayduk 
2736 Columbus Ave 
Columbus, OH 43209-1042 
(614) 258-0376 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Myra Hayduk 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171461

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Teresa Rooss 
190 N Middaugh St 
Somerville, NJ 08876-1404 
(908) 725-3719 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

Dear HHS Officials, 
As a professional in the Health Care Industry, This is an egregious 
attempt to promote discrimination and restrict access to health care, 
particularly for vulnerable communities that already have trouble 
accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this dangerous and shameful 
proposed rule and instead focus your office on protecting access to 
care. 
If a person has a problem with providing care and hides behind 
"religious beliefs", then they should remember the oath they 
took to do no harm and fulfill their duties as a Health care 
professional. If not, Pick another Profession!!! 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Teresa Rooss 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171462

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Betty Sicher 
9306 Warrens Way 
Wanaque, NJ 07465-1646 
(973) 928-2524 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. What we should do is prevent draft-dodgers 
with heel spurs from obtaining all health care and medications. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Betty Sicher 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171463

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Rebecca Davis 
517 Dayflower Ln 
Norman, OK 73069-9632 
(405) 364-8774 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Rebecca Davis 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171464

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Courtney Alyssa Nandagiri 
122 Northview Ct 
Peekskill, NY 10566-4439 
(585) 576-8624 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Courtney Alyssa Nandagiri 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171465

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Stephanie Cianchetti 
1656 Campbell Ave 
Des Plaines, IL 60016-6637 
(224) 567-8318 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Stephanie Cianchetti 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171466

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Ann Hondrogen 
14 Cadwell St 
Pelham, MA O 1002-9713 
(413) 253-9177 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Ann Hondrogen 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171467

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Art Hanson 
1815 Briarwood Dr 
Lansing, MI 48917-1773 
(517) 420-4314 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Art Hanson 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171468

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Dr. Karen Morian 
2043 Dunsford Ter 
Jacksonville, FL 32207-4348 
(904) 704-1033 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Karen Morian 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171469

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Jennifer Growden 
3139 Royal St 
New Orleans, LA 70117-6742 
(504) 388-0405 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Jennifer Growden 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171470

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Edward Esler 
80 W Baltimore Ave 
Lansdowne, PA 19050-2144 
(610) 284-6099 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Edward Esler 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171471

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Rachel Hinkley 
1395 Neil Armstrong Dr 
West Lafayette, IN 47906-3878 
(920) 213-6156 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Rachel Hinkley 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171472

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Dr. Sharon Hart 
224 Cable Hollow Rd 
Butler, TN 37640-5711 
( 423) 768-3982 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Healthcare should be non-partisan, non-ideological, and non-religious. 
THAT'S the American Way, folks! 

Sincerely, 
Dr. Sharon Hart 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171473

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Susanne Blake 
363 Marion Ave 
Mill Valley, CA 94941-2687 
(415) 323-9025 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Susanne Blake 

Case 3:19-cv-02769-WHA   Document 57-12   Filed 09/09/19   Page 80 of 130



HHS Conscience Rule-000171474

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Sara Casey 
1308 Churchill Downs Dr 
Waxhaw, NC 28173-6585 
(704) 907-4620 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

I am a memeber of the community that could be targeted. I do not 
believe doctors should be able to deny care to individuals. If they do 
not believe in treating all people, they should not be doctors. This is 
an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict access to 
health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that already have 
trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this dangerous and 
shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on protecting 
access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Sara Casey 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171475

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Valerie Pool 
153 Huntcliff Ct 
Marietta, GA 30066-3539 
(678) 770-7769 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Valerie Pool 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171476

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Ellen Evans 
9538 Los Palos Rd 
Atascadero, CA 93422-6106 
(555) 555-5555 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Ellen Evans 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171477

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Carolyn Briggs 
701 Tilleys Branch Rd 
Chapel Hill, NC 27516-4858 
(919) 967-9844 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

STOP DIS CRIMIN A TING AGAINST PATIENTS! 
This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Carolyn Briggs 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171478

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. Sammi & Jeph Blanchard 
5 BardonLn 
Bella Vista, AR 72714-5213 
(816) 804-9456 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. Sammi & Jeph Blanchard 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171479

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Shane Barkley 
2860 Lincoln Ave 
San Diego, CA 92104-2955 
(619) 876-2193 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Shane Barkley 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171480

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mrs. T. Katz 
274 Pine St 
Deerfield, IL 60015-4856 
(847) 236-1006 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mrs. T. Katz 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171481

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Dr. William Catone 
584 Ministerial Rd 
Wakefield, Rl 02879-4813 
(401) 789-3187 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. William Catone 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171482

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Rosie Echeverria 
1212 N Westmoreland Ave 
Los Angeles, CA 90029-1958 
(323) 873-4961 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Rosie Echeverria 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171483

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Christine Denisevich 
250 Shore Acres Ave 
North Kingstown, RI 02852-4528 
(203) 218-9983 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

It is a medical professional's job to help anyone who needs it. If 
they can't bring themselves to treat someone for "moral" 
reasons, they should not have gone into medicine. This kind of policy 
puts many lives at risk and I urge you to withdraw this dangerous and 
shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on protecting 
access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Christine Denisevich 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171484

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. William Brummett 
333 S 43rd West Ave 
Tulsa, OK 74127-7736 
(918) 584-4324 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. William Brummett 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171485

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Rachel Kelley 
2916 10th St 
Santa Monica, CA 90405-5704 
(310) 482-2200 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Rachel Kelley 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171486

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Kathryn Cowell 
9703 e middle river Rd 
Poplar, WI 54864 
(612) 910-1667 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Kathryn Cowell 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171487

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Richard Boss 
101 King Farm Blvd 
Rockville, MD 20850-6141 
(240) 683-5948 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

I feel particularly strongly about this because a member of my family 
has already been refused service by physicians in =Oklahoma and 
Pennsylvania who disagree with her sexual orientation 

I urge you to withdraw this dangerous and shameful proposed rule and 
instead focus your office on protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Richard Boss 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171488

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Ms. Nancy Ward 
520 E 81st St Apt 14d 
New York, NY 10028-7045 
(212) 628-1235 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Ms. Nancy Ward 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171489

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Mr. Joseph Barnes 
POBox45 
Augusta, GA 30903-0045 
(706) 760-0411 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Mr. Joseph Barnes 
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HHS Conscience Rule-000171490

Feb 1, 2018 

Planned Parenthood 

Subject: Stop discrimination against patients 

Dear Planned Parenthood, 

Dr. John Haresch 
4651 Carisbrooke Ln 
Fairfax, VA 22030-6117 
(252) 301-6103 

I'm writing about the proposed rule that allows providers and other health care workers to deny access to basic 
health care services, including -- though certainly not limited to -- transgender health services, abortion, and even 
birth control. This rule, coupled with the newly created "Conscience and Religious Freedom" division within the 
Office of Civil Rights, would turn the office charged with protecting people throughout the country from 
discrimination into an office that gives health care workers a license to discriminate against people, simply because 
of who they are or the services they seek. 

If this rule is adopted, it would result in people not getting the care they need -- from people living with HIV seeking 
treatment to women seeking safe, legal abortions to LGBTQ patients getting basic care for themselves or their 
families. 

This is an egregious attempt to promote discrimination and restrict 
access to health care, particularly for vulnerable communities that 
already have trouble accessing it. I urge you to withdraw this 
dangerous and shameful proposed rule and instead focus your office on 
protecting access to care. 

Sincerely, 
Dr. John Haresch 
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